
      

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

From: Leland Frayseth 
To: Quintero, Armando@CWC; Baker, Carol@CWC; Ball, Andrew@CWC; Byrne, Joseph@CWC; Curtin, Daniel@CWC; 

Herrera, Maria@CWC; Alvarado, Teresa@CWC; Swanson, Matthew@CWC; California Water Commission; 
Shoemaker, Brianna@DWR; Young, Amy@DWR; Cambra, Paul@CWC; Yun, Joseph@DWR; Input; Vogel, 
Nancy@CNRA; Klopfenstein, Rachael@DeltaCouncil; Haiman, Aaron@SSJDC; Erreca, Erik@DeltaCouncil; John 
Cunningham 

Cc: spalmer@zone7water.com; Janet Barbieri; info@dcdca.org; Boyt, Jessica@DWR; Sugar, Sarah@Waterboards; 
Uttley, Paige@Wildlife; Mierzwa, Michael@DWR; Rainger, Lisa; rwoodley@usbr.gov 

Subject: Scary tunnel"s exploding carbon footprint 
Date: Thursday, January 09, 2020 6:07:17 AM 

Dear California Water Commission (CWC) Commissioners Quintero, Baker, Ball, Byrne, 
Curtin, Herrera, Alvarado, Swanson, staff and the public. 

This is my 27th letter over the past 3 years to the CWC.  Please accept my following public 
comment in response to agenda item #10 "State Water Project (SWP) Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Update" at the 15 Jan 2020 CWC meeting. 

The new Delta Conveyance Design and Construction office building at 980 9th Street 
Sacramento adds a helicopter pad and 65 parking spaces in a 7+ year lease to SWP's carbon 
footprint.  Why can't employees, contractors, consultants and directors use CalTrain and 
bicycles like the rest of us?  Why can't the construction office be located in a trailer at the 
jobsite in the Delta bringing project management closer to its customers like every other 
construction project in the world? 

Delta Conveyance's construction power demand of 242 mega-volt amperes (MVA) and 
operating demand of 60 MVA will require an additional natural gas fired power plant.  The 
existing Tracy Combined Cycle Plant that supports Jones and Banks pumping plants emits 
390,233 metric tons of CO2e annually.  The Scary tunnel will double that component of the 
SWP carbon footprint.  Please reference my previous Scary tunnel video 
comment https://youtu.be/rvm7r4hYcWs 
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CWC approved and Water Storage Investment Program (WSIP) and Water Infrastructure 
Improvement for the Nation (WIIN) funded off stream reservoirs Los Vaqueros, Sites and Del 
Puerto Canyon (seeking WIIN funding) require pumping water up 500 feet dumping megatons 
of carbon into the atmosphere.  The water remains stagnant in the reservoir, is in a toxic algal 
bloom incubator and would be much safer in underground storage away from sunlight algae 
requires to grow and there is no water loss due to evaporation. 

As Department of Water Resources (DWR) public facing entity the CWC has a responsibility 
to reign in the exploding carbon footprint of these proposed projects to protect our planet and 
future generations of Californians. 

Regards. 
Leland Frayseth 
Concerned Citizen 

References used in this comment. 






